

Box 10, 445 Main Street Cardston, AB, T0K 0K0 P. (403) 653-4991 f. (403) 653-4641 www.westwind.ab.ca

September 30, 2025

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We have been informed that the central agreement between the provincial Teachers' Employer Bargaining Association (TEBA) and the Alberta Teachers' Association (ATA) was not ratified. The ATA has indicated that strike action would happen if a deal is not reached by October 6, 2025.

There are no changes to school operations at this time. All Westwind School Division schools remain open and classes continue as usual.

We will be releasing more details tomorrow at 4:00 p.m. and will continue to provide updates as they become available. If you have any questions, please visit the division's <u>Alberta Teachers' Association Labour Action</u> and <u>FAQ</u> webpages.

Thank you for your patience and support as the bargaining parties continue their discussions.

Sincerely,

Darren Mazutinec Superintendent

Westwind School Division

Danen Majutine